
MEETINGS

Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of 
concern during the first 10 minutes of each meeting. Please notify Bernadette Ryan (Council) or Kate 
Anderson (Community Boards) at least three days prior to the meeting.

Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz or by phoning  
03 347 2800 or 03 318 8338. If you wish to speak on matters of concern, prior notification is 
requested by the committees.

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 17 September
Arthur’s Pass Village	 11.30am – 12.30pm
Castle Hill Village	 1.40 – 2.15pm

Thursday 18 September
Paradise for Little Angels, 	
Rolleston	 11 – 11.30am             
Council Headquarters, Rolleston	 2 – 2.30pm
Broadfield School	 2.55 – 3.30pm

Monday 22 September
Cat’s Pyjamas, Rolleston	 10.15 – 10.45am
Burnham Montessori	 11 – 11.30pm
Windwhistle School	 1 – 1.30pm

Tuesday 23 September
Cat’s Pyjamas, West Melton	 12.30 – 1pm
West Melton Learning Centre	 1 – 1.15pm
West Melton School	 1.15 – 2pm
West Melton Church	 2 – 2.30pm

Wednesday 24 September
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05pm
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12.40pm
Rolly Kids	 2 – 2.30pm

COUNCIL 
& COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Selwyn Central Community Board
•	Wednesday, 17 September, 4.30pm, Executive 

Meeting Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Malvern Community Board
•	Monday, 22 September, 4pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 24 September, 1pm, Council 

Chambers, Rolleston Council Building
Rating Review Committee
•	Thursday, 25 September, 9am, Council 

Chambers, Rolleston Council Building
Audit & Risk Sub-committee
•	Wednesday, 1 October, 3pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 2 October, 3pm, Izone Café & Visitors 

Centre Meeting Room
	 Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not 
all, of the meeting. Please direct any queries 
to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall

local COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 10 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Broadfield District Community Centre 
Committee
•	Wednesday, 1 October, 7.30pm, Broadfield 

Community Hall
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 September, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 18 September, 7.30pm, Darfield 

Library/Service Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 17 September, 7.30pm, Osborne 

Park Pavilion
	 Note change of date
Dunsandel Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 24 September, 7.30pm, Dunsandel 

Sports Ground
Hororata Citizens Committee
•	Tuesday, 23 September, 7.30pm, Hororata Hall
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 September, 8pm, Glenroy 

Community Hall
Killinchy Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 September, 7.30pm, Killinchy Hall
Kimberley Recreation Reserve Committee
•	Tuesday, 23 September, 8pm, Kimberley Hall
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 13 October, 7.30pm, Leeston Library 

Community Room
	 Note change of date
Leeston Park Association
•	Monday, 29 September, 7.30pm, Leeston Park 

Pavilion
Lincoln Event Centre Governance Committee
•	Wednesday, 24 September, 7.30pm, Lincoln 

Event Centre
Rolleston Residents Association Inc.
•	Monday, 22 September, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Springston Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 2 October, 7.30pm, Springston Hall
Springston Recreation Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 17 September, 7.30pm, Errol 

Tweedy Pavilion, Springston Reserve
West Melton Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 23 September, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre
	 Note change of date

Dunsandel 
Community Facility

A public meeting is being held at the Dunsandel 
Sports Centre on Wednesday 17 September 
at 7pm on the design of a new Dunsandel 
Community Facility.   A draft floor plan and 
elevations for the facility, a site plan and 
governance and funding information will be 
presented at the meeting. Please come along to 
find out more about plans to create an exciting 
facility for the community. 

If you can’t attend the meeting, information 
about the facility design and a comment form is 
available on the Council website, www.selwyn.
govt.nz and will be available at the Dunsandel 
store. Comments close on Friday 17 October. 

Driving Safely in 
New Zealand
26 September from 5.30 – 7.30pm

A free information session for international 
people living in Selwyn

•	 Learn about road rules, signage and car 
regulations

•	 Bring some food from your country to 
share

•	 Childcare and car parking available.

Hosted by Lincoln and Districts Community 
Care.  

Suppor ted by Selwyn District Council, 
Lincoln University, and the New Zealand 
Police. 

Welcome 
to Lincoln 
Monthly information sessions are being 
held for new residents to Lincoln at Lincoln 
& Districts Community Care, 16 Lyttelton 
Street. They are an opportunity to mingle 
with friendly folk from Lincoln, chat over 
a cuppa, and learn about what we have to 
offer. Information packs are also available 
at the sessions. 

Upcoming information sessions will be held 
at 10.30am and 7pm on the following dates: 

•	 Thursday, September 18

•	 Thursday, October 16

•	 Thursday, November 20

For more information contact Lois Thomas 
on 325 2007, or emai l  manager@
lincolncomcare.co.nz. 

The Foster Dog Park will be closed on 
Saturday 4 October from 8.30am – 4.30pm 
for a Canine Good Citizen assessment, 
and on Sunday 5 October 7.30am – 5pm 
for an Agility Ribbon trial.  

You are welcome to come and watch but 
your dog must 
be on lead.

Thank you.

The Sheffield Hall and part of the Springston 
Hall have been temporarily closed after 
the Council received Detailed Engineering 
Evaluation (DEE) reports on the halls.

The evaluations, carried out by independent 
engineers, were completed under the 
Canterbury Ear thquake Recovery Act 
requirement for all commercial and public 
buildings to undergo a detailed structural 
assessment.

The evaluation of the Sheffield Hall found 
that although the building suffered light to 
moderate earthquake damage it had not been 
significantly structurally weakened by the 
earthquakes. The evaluation found the halls 
age and construction material means that it 
would perform poorly in a future earthquake 
and should not be occupied.  

The Sheffield Hall was built in 1901 and is 
constructed partly in cement render over 
timber framing, and partly in unfilled concrete 
masonry blocks. The hall’s construction is 
typical of many older halls and community 
buildings in New Zealand. 

The older main hall at Springston, built in 
1907 with a timber frame construction, was 
also found to be in a condition that would 
perform poorly in a future earthquake, and 
should not be occupied.  

The newer amenities block attached to the 
main Hall at Springston will not be closed 
and can remain available for use. 

Council staff have met with the respective 
hall committees this week to discuss the 

temporary closures and arrangements for 
hall bookings. 

The Sheffield Hall committee has made 
arrangements with regular hall users for 
bookings and events to be transferred to 
other local facilities, including Trinity Hall 
Darfield, St James Church, Sheffield Domain 
Pavilion and the Plunket rooms. 

The Springston Hall committee is currently 
liaising with users to find alternative locations 
for events.

The closures are temporary, until options for 
the future status of the halls can be considered 
and a preferred option implemented after 
consultation with the community. Further 
information is now being sought on the 
cost of strengthening the halls. Once this is 
received Council staff will prepare a report 
to Council, in consultation with the hall 
committees. 

The DEE process is separate from inspections 
completed shor tly after the Canterbury 
ear thquakes to determine ear thquake 
damage, and focuses on assessing the 
construction type and overall strength of 
the building.

The Council is continuing to work through 
evaluations of its 24 community centres and 
halls across the district. 

To date 15 DEE reports have been completed. 
Facilities that suffered significant earthquake 
damage were prioritised and have already 
been assessed and other facilities are now 
being evaluated.

Halls temporarily closed 



SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 16 September to  22 September

Registration of Interest
Water Race Sub-Committee

Registration of interest is sought from users of the Selwyn 
District Council water race schemes in the Ellesmere Ward to 
join a committee that provides direct user representation into the 
management and operation of the Selwyn District Council water 
races and enables an input of local knowledge and expertise. 
The committee is comprised of 12 members with the following 
representation:

•	 Malvern, Paparua and Ellesmere Water Race Users – two each

•	 Paparua Water Race Irrigation User Group – one representative

•	 Community Boards – one Selwyn Central, one Malvern 
representative

•	 Council representative from Ellesmere Ward – one

•	 Christchurch City Council – one representing both Waimairi and 
Wigram Wards

•	 Council’s water portfolio representative

The Water Race Sub-Committee is monitored by the Selwyn 
District Council, with engineering and secretarial support provided 
by Council staff.  Meetings are held three-monthly, but no meeting 
fees or mileage reimbursements are paid. The term of office is 
three years.

Users of the water race system are invited to register their interest 
in joining this committee by submitting a summary resumé of 
their background and interest in the management of the water race 
system.

Full terms of reference are available on www.selwyn.govt.nz or 
alternatively by contacting the Secretary. Registrations of interest 
close on 10 October 2014. 

The Secretary, Water Race Sub-Committee
Selwyn District Council
PO Box 90, ROLLESTON 7643
Maree.pycroft@selwyn.govt.nz
Phone 03 347 2891 or 03 318 8338

Malvern Community Board
Community Services Awards
Do you know of anyone whom you consider 
deserves to receive an award for his or 
her outstanding voluntary service to the 
Community?

The Malvern Community Board wishes 
to invite nominations for their annual 
Community Services Awards.

The awards acknowledge and recognise 
service of a voluntary nature given by 
a resident of the Malvern Community 
Board area, or a non-resident person 
who performs his or her service to the 
betterment of this area, or a resident who 
performs his or her service outside this 
community.

Categories of service include recreation, 
youth activities, aged, welfare, educational 
service, cultural, religious and community 
affairs.

Organisations, associations, societies, 
clubs or individuals may make a nomination.  
Nomination forms are available from the 
Darfield Service Centre/Library, 1 South 
Terrace, Darfield or by contacting Kate 
Anderson. The closing date for nominations 
is Wednesday 15 October 2014 with the 
Secretary of the Malvern Community Board.

Enquiries should be made to Kate Anderson, 
e-mail kate.anderson@selwyn.govt.nz or 
phone 03 318 8338 or 03 347 2800.

The Rotary Club of Lincoln is organising the eighth Lincoln 
Multicultural Festival to showcase art, craftwork, music, dance, 
and food from local diverse nationalities. The inaugural event 
was first held in 2004. 

Every year this has been supported by the Selwyn District 
Council, Lincoln & District Community Care, the Lincoln 
Business Association, the Lincoln Community Committee, 
New Zealand Human Rights Commission, and Christchurch 
Multicultural Council.  

It is a great opportunity for people from Lincoln, Christchurch 
and Canterbury to enjoy the arts, crafts, music, dance and food 
from many cultures.

Lincoln Library 
Landscape Forum 
When: Wednesday 17 September, 12.30 – 2pm 

Where: Lincoln Library 

The forum will provide an overview of landscape development 
process which includes feedback from a public meeting and 
information from key stakeholder groups which has been used to 
develop a draft design.  

A conceptual design is now complete for landscaping the area 
around the library and we would appreciate your comments on 
the design.

Works at the site are expected to begin shortly and be completed by 
the end of the year. If you are unable to attend this meeting please 
visit www.selwyn.govt.nz to view the plans and send your comments 
to lucy.newton@selwyn.govt.nz by Tuesday 23 September.

Scarecrow 
Competition

Open to schools/pre-schools and families.

Scarecrows to be at Broadfield 
Garden 12 October, 250 Selwyn Road 

by noon for judging.

Prizes will be announced at 1pm
For enquiries and registration pack 

please contact Sandra on 03 347 8667
Email r.s.winter@ruralnet.co.nz

Rotary Club of Lincoln - Lincoln Multicultural Festival

When: Saturday 18 October, 1 – 5pm

Displays:  1 – 2.45pm.

Stage performances: 2.45 – 5pm 

Where: Lincoln Event Centre, Meijer 
Drive (off North Belt), Lincoln 

Admission: free. 

If your group would like to participate, 
please contact:

Surinder Tandon
Convener, Lincoln Multicultural 
Festival
Rotary Club of Lincoln, 
Phone: 325 3114 or 021 295 1089, 
Email: surindertandon@clear.net.nz


